
April 10, 2023, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of the

Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 

Present: Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Brian Brown, Renee Wagner, Kurt Sundberg, Joseph

Heslop, Paul Hollman and Gary Youngs.

Sal Fedele stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items

were being discussed and before each vote.

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to approve the March 13  and March 28  2023 minutes asth th

presented. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. 

Joe Heslop reported that the crew had been clearing trees after the storm, had installed the

four-way Stop signs and advance warning signs at Colt Station, were placing cold patch, and

were cleaning and painting the plow trucks. Brian Brown mentioned a Penelec guy wire was

down on Calkins Road. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2023-10 lifting the 10-ton weight limits from

the roads. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Road Inspection and Property Violation reviews would be done at 8:00 a.m., on April 15 .th

The Department of Conservation and Natural Resources and Hirtzel Foundation application

for funding for the Multi-Use Court had been filed. Steve Rathmann would be getting the

restroom ready for testing and opening, once there was a good stretch of weather. 

Zoning permits were reviewed.  

No Subdivisions were presented. 

Nothing from the Planning Commission.

Kevin Bartlett reported that the call counts were still up. Companies were placing themselves

out of service 24 hours a day. Canceled calls were at 26, year to date. He would be attending

another meeting to discuss these issue on April 11 . The May 13  Purse/Gun Party was soldth th

out. 

Nothing to report on the Zoning Ordinance Amendments and Public Comment Resolution.

The Hazard Mitigation Plan review was nearly complete. Sometime soon, Erie County should 

forward the Plan for adoption. 

No reply has been received from Spectrum regarding the cable franchise agreement. 

No new business was presented. 

No interest in schools and seminars. 

The proposed PSATS Resolutions included one addressing the waiver for roads with under

5000 Average Daily Traffic counts from the requirement for shadow vehicles. 

An Executive Session was called at 7:09 p.m. until 8:15 p.m..

Kurt Sundberg announced that the items discussed were legal issues regarding 1) Christopher

Dallas and the Sewage Holding Tank Ordinance, 2) Ryan Gilfoyle and a tail ditch, and 

3) Dennis Feltenberger and a gas line easement. 

Gary Youngs stated that the four way stop at the Colt Station Intersection was working well.

Brian Brown made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 4001 through 4016,

PLGIT 11434 through 11456, and all ACH approvals had been documented. Northwest check

numbers were assigned to blank paper as a record of payment for payroll which was being



processed by ACH. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made.

Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


